League Schedule

There's league play in Kansas City all year round!

Day of the Week Time		Winter League	Contact		
Saturday	11:00	Olathe – Prairie Center	Bob Hayett - 913-888-8863		
Saturday	12:30	Rosedale Down Under	Jay Rivard - 913-677-4670		
Thursday	6:00	Glow Disc Night-time - Water Works	Ted Keith - 816-452-3016		
Summer League					
Monday	5:30	New Players League - Rosedale	Kurt (House) Miller 816-674-8649		
Monday	5:30	Olathe – Prairie Center	Bob Hayett - 913-888-8863		
Tuesday	5:30	Swope	Kevin Corbett – 816-765-0395		
Wednesday	5:30	Rosedale	Ben Hansen – 913-484-5512		
Thursday	5:30	Water Works	Ted Keith – 816-452-3016		
Friday	5:30	Wyandotte County Park	Kevin Montgomery 816-830-0974		

Winter Leagues end with daylight savings time. Summer leagues begin with daylight savings time.

Kansas City Flying Disc Club Membership Application						
Name		Hon	ne Phone ()			
Address			Work Phone ()			
City/State	Zip	E- M	[ail			
Course Affiliation(s): O Sv I might be able to help the I O Membership Recruitme O Merchandise Sales O Help w/ Club social eve O Other (please specify o	ents (picnic, etc)	sedale O Water Works that apply): O Run and/o O Course M	O Wyandotte County Park r staff an event or league			
Membership: O Renewing Member	- \$15 – Has your address chan	ged? Ves No				
O New Member - \$15 and entries at some work for the bettern	5 - You receive a lifetime memb events, an automatic invitation nent of disc sports in Kansas Cit	ership number, club me to the KCFDC Champio y.	nships, voting privileges, a mi	p picnic, discounts on merchandise ni, and the privilege to join others to		
O Family Membersh members:	ip - \$25 - Same privileges as ab	ove for entire family (sin	igle family household). List th	e names of the other family		
Make checks payable to the				O 64102. For further information, Rick Rothstein at 816-471-3472.		
Office use Only			<u> </u>			
Amount Received:	Date Received:	Mini Given:	Membership Card:	Received By:		

Kansas City Flying Disc Club P.O. Box 025678 Kansas City MO 64142



Chain --- Mail

Spring 2003



The Kansas City Flying Disc Club is having a spring general membership meeting this year. This isn't so much a meeting as it is a party to kick off the biggest season in Kansas City disc golf history.

Place: Danny's Big Easy - 1610 Main Street - Kansas City, MO

Date: March 12th (four days before the DUI)

Time: 7:00 pm

Awards will be handed out for league champions and club championship winners. Come pick up your custom made award!

(For a list of those being awarded see the Winter 2002/2003 Chain Mail sent in January.)

We will have all of the club merchandise available as well as those sale items from the last newsletter. There will be food, beer and soft drinks courtesy of your Kansas City Flying Disc Club.

Items of business to be discussed will include the upcoming disc golf season's major events as well as the monthly club events and leagues. Bring your comments and suggestions to share with the club.

KCFDC Executive Committee - 2003					
At Large Members					
President	Jack Lowe	jlowekc@att.net	913-485-5123		
Vice-President	Rick Rothstein	rick@discgolfworld.com	816-471-3472		
Treasurer	John Chapman	chappyfade@kc.rr.com	816-471-3472		
Secretary	Kevin Montgomery	kmontgomery@kc.rr.com	816-830-0974		
Sgt At Arms	Paul Eklund		913-621-2004		
Course Coordinators					
Prairie Center	Ed Gonzales	ksuwildcat@hotmail.com			
Rosedale	Pete Cashen	ptinkc@swbell.net	913-677-2601		
Down Under	Jay Rivard	jrivard@rpl2000.com	913-677-4670		
Swope	Kevin Corbett		816-348-7574		
WW	Craig Walker	craig_walker2002@yahoo.com	816-505-0677		
WyCo	Mike Wesley	uhlefty@hotmail.com	913-208-7294		





opcoming Events							
Club	Local/Club Events in bold Club events pending dates – Kan-U-WyCo (July), Emerald City (August), Blue Valley (Late Sept.), Club Champs. & Picnic (October)						
Date	Event	Location	Contact Name	Contact Number	Email		

Uncoming Events

Date	Event	Location	Contact Name	Contact Number	Email
3/15	Down Under Invitational	Rosedale DU	Pete Cashen	913-677-2601	ptinkc@swbell.net
3/29	Parsons, KS	Parsons, KS	Harvey Barger	620-221-1017	
3/30	Manhattan, KS	Manhattan, KS	Scott Reek	785-845-8519	
4/6	Herington, KS	Herington, KS	Dennis Vahscholtz	785-258-2494	
4/12	Redbud Open (Ted's Dread)	Ted's Dread	Jeff Woods	816-561-3580	redbudopen@aol.com
4/13	Swope Spring Renewal	Swope Park	Rick Rothstein	816-471-3472	rick@discgolfworld.com
4/19	Lawrence, KS	Lawrence, KS	Greg Hanson	785-749-9567	
5/3 & 5/4	World's Biggest Disc Golf Weekend	Water Works	Jack Lowe	913-485-5123	jlowekc@att.net
5/10 & 5/11	Mid-America Open	Columbia, MO	Greg Willingham	573-474-2946	gttkw31@mchsi.com
5/18	Water Works H2Open	Water Works	Rick Rothstein	816-471-3472	rick@discgolfworld.com
6/14 – 6/15	KC Wide Open (Am)	Kansas City	Jack Lowe	913-485-5123	jlowekc@att.net
6/21	Big O	Olathe	Ed Gonzales	913-782-8228	ksuwildcat@hotmail.com
6/28 & 6/29	Emporia, KS	Emporia, KS	Kevin Babbitt	620-342-7751	
7/5 & 7/6	Norman, OK	Norman, OK	Mitch McClellan	405-321-8103	
7/18 – 7/20	KC Wide Open (Pro)	Kansas City	Rick Rothstein	816-471-3472	rick@discgolfworld.com
7/21 – 7/26	Am Worlds	Kansas City	Jack Lowe	913-485-5123	jlowekc@att.net
8/30	Kansas City, KS	Kansas City	Pete Cashen	913-677-2601	ptinkc@swbell.net
8/31	Return to Cliff Drive	Kansas City	Jack Lowe	913-485-5123	jlowekc@att.net



A New Look for the Club Web Page

Technology being what it is these days the club has formed a technology committee to deal with it. The committee consists of Duncan Ferber, Sean Gibson, Dirk Hacker and Kevin Montgomery. The first thing to look for from this group will be a new look to the club website. Some time in March we will be unveiling an all-new layout with updated graphics and more and better content. Along with this move there may be an interruption of the web page's availability for a short time. But if you don't see it when you look continue trying back, it won't be down long.

Along with the updated look to kcfdc.org we have also added a site just for the 2003 Amateur World Championships. Go to www.discgolf.info to see what Dirk Hacker has put together to help us get the word out for the Am Worlds and to help us get the scores out once it starts.

If you have any suggestions or questions about the club web pages contact Duncan at dferber@kc.rr.com or Kevin at kmontgomery@kc.rr.com.

Ice Bowl 2003 Huge Success

Once again Kansas City came out in the cold to show our support for those less fortunate and to have a great time playing some winter disc golf. The turnout surpassed last year by one hardy soul for a total of 150. The club contributed over \$2400 to the Bishop Sullivan Center. Our own Beckett Carduff brought his ice carving skills and created a basket that actually worked, although, as you can imagine, getting a disc to stay in it wasn't so easy.



Donation Boxes Approved for Swope and Water Works

The Kansas City Parks and Recreation Department has approved the installation of bullet style donation boxes at Swope and Water Works Park. These donation boxes will be similar to the one already installed at Rosedale Park on the other side of the state line. Once these boxes are installed please do your part and set the example for non-club members by dropping in a buck or two per round. It's for the good of the game. Continued maintenance and enhancements to our courses depends on it. Thanks!

WyCo gets another 'facelift'

We will have diagrams on the existing tee signs within a month. We are looking for sponsors!! First come-first served!! For a mere \$150.00 you or your business can sponsor a hole for one year. This is a great opportunity for your business to get its name in front of the, 'millions' (okay how thousands), of people throwing WyCo over the next year. Advertising money is being used to complete the professional looking tee pads and signs. Call Mike at 913-208-7294 or send an e-mail to uhleftv@hotmail.com.

Also, we now have alternate pin placements on holes #2, 3, 5, 14, and 15. The workday on Saturday, March 1, was COLD and snowy, but we accomplished all we set out to do. Thanks K.mont, Jeff Campbell and Jake Carmack.

Come out and throw! - Mike Wesley

DUI March 16th!!

The next club sponsored tourney will be the Down Under Invitational at Rosedale Downunder (it's not really by invitation, we just like the name). Registration starts at 8:30 with the first round starting no later than 10am. The TD for this event is Pete Cashen. For more information contact Pete at 913-677-2601 or by e-mail at ptinkc@swbell.net.